





Originating from & produced by St Mary's Church Barton Mills

Aug/Sept 2024								
Editors	Frances Lewis frances_lewis11@hotmail.com Nancy Higgins nancy@bartonmills.com	11 Church Meadow	Tel 713155					
Compositor/Cover	Nancy Higgins	67 Church Meadow	Tel: 515215					
Duplicating	Frances Lewis	11 Church Meadow	Tel: 713155					
Duplicating / Collating Reserve	Lindsay Judd	2A Church Lane	Tel: 715837					
Collating	Karen Colasante	23 Church Lane	Tel: 713258					
Collating Assistant	Lynn Elkington	13 Wiggin Close	Tel 715936					
Distribution	Liz Jarvis and the House to House Delivery Team	Flint House 1 Church Lane	Tel 583728					
Accounts	Tony Potts	3 Chestnut Close	07979781497					

Dear Readers,

As I write this, it's a warm summers evening, which have been few and far between so far this year. Let's hope Aug/Sept will bring good weather for all the summer events happening in our area. Our farmers need dry weather too, to gather their crops safely. Schools etc. have finished for the academic year and no sooner will 6 weeks will fly past and it's 'back to school' early Sept. For those travelling further afield to holidays - 'safe travels'.

Please look through the magazine for new advertisers in the latter section of the booklet and support these local businesses.

Yours sincerely, Nancy Higgins and Frances Lewis

BURY ST EDMUNDS MOBILE LIBRARY VAN DATES (Route 4)

Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk Telephone: 01473 584563

The Library Van visits Barton Mills (Lamb Court) on Saturday aft. 2.00pm to 2.30pm.

This will be the following Saturdays - 17th Aug, 14th Sept and 12th Oct.

Vicar's Letter

I am too young for the release of the film and song "Summer Holiday" staring Cliff Richard in 1963 (although I have preached to him and acted as a bouncer at one of his concerts – but that's another story). However the song was often on the radio during my

story). However the song was often on the radio during my childhood.

You may or may not be going on a summer holiday, although probably not in a converted bus with singers and a band, but the lyrics of the song hold together both a modern understanding of holiday and something of the word's origin in Holy Day – a time set aside from the humdrum of life for refreshment and renewal and to deepen our relationship with God.

The first Holiday was the Jewish Sabbath – one day a week set aside for family, rest and God, baked into the account of our universe's creation, and so important that the keeping of it is enshrined in the ten commandments. It is a gift from God to be enjoyed, a gift of God to be shared with others, and something which is not to be taken from those over whom we might have power.

Despite holidays being vital for individual wholeness and a flourishing and healthy society, when we look at our history we can see that the freedom of some to take time off has often been at the expense of others who cannot.

So while we take the summer holiday as a given, it wasn't until 1938 with the *Holidays with Pay Act* that all workers in the UK were legally allowed paid time off for work unless you were fortunate enough to belong to a more benevolent employer like Cadbury's in Birmingham. Cadbury's gave holidays to their workers because, as Christians, they believed that the biblical values of Sabbath needed to be reflected in the way they ran their company and for the benefit of their workers.

So for us – what does holiday mean today and does it connect with the value of Sabbath? Are we as individuals having time of refreshment of body and of soul? Are we reconnecting with others and with the God who created us? Are we ensuring that, in our 24/7 next day delivery society, all are able to afford rest and refreshment too?

Mark McCaghrey.

Team Vicar of Lark and Lee Group in the Forest Heath Team Ministry.

St Mary's Church Barton Mills.

Church Contact: Team Vicar, Revd Mark McCaghrey,
1 The Street, Barton Mills IP28 6AP

Tel. No. 01638 495001

E mail mark.larkandlee@outlook.com

Church Representatives:

Churchwardens: Dave Traher and Jo Traher 25 Church Lane

Close, Barton Mills. Tel 718328;

Elders: Glynn East and Dave Traher.

St Mary's Parochial Church Council

Elected Members

Secretary: Jenny Everett, 24 Oxford Close, Mildenhall IP28 7RP,

Tel 07807 912909, email jen.everett50@gmail.com

To whom all correspondence should be addressed.

Treasurer: Tony Potts.

Deanery Synod Representatives: Rodney Knight and

Peter Alder

Other PCC Members: Alan Butcher, Linda Jenkins, Frances

Lewis, and Sandra Woollard.

Prayer Chain - There is access to a prayer chain for anyone needing prayers for themselves or others. Please contact the church Elders mentioned above



COFFEE MORNINGS

EVERY THURSDAY 10.00 TO NOON IN THE CHURCH ROOM



ALL VERY WELCOME



CHURCH SERVICES, AUGUST and SEPTEMBER 2024

Sunday 4 th August	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sunday 11 th August 9.30am		Morning Worship		
	5pm	Service of Prayer for Healing		
Sunday 18 th Augus	t 9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sunday 25 th Augus	t 9.30am	Morning Worship		
Sunday 1 st Sept	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sunday 8 th Sept	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	5pm	Service of Prayer for Healing		
Sunday 15 th Sept	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sunday 22 nd Sept	9.30am	Morning Worship		
Sunday 29 th Sept	11am	GROUP SERVICE, Holy Communion at All Saints Church, Worlington		

All are welcome to join us at these Services

Suffolk Churches Ride and Stride

Saturday 14th September 2024, 9.00 am - 5 pm.

The **SUFFOLK HISTORIC CHURCHES TRUST** has organised this sponsored event for 42 years, to raise funds to maintain Suffolk's many historic churches.

The event is open to <u>WALKERS</u> as well as cyclists. You can choose from the list of open churches, the number of churches that you visit, and this can be as many or as few as you wish as long as you travel under your own 'steam' on your chosen route.

It has been three years since our regular cyclist retired from the event, so it would be good if someone else (or several people!) would take part for St Mary's, Barton Mills. Of the money that you raise, half goes to The Suffolk Historic Churches Trust Fund, and half to your own church. There are entry forms in the porch of Barton Mills church and more details can be found on the website SHCT.org.uk, or on Facebook.

Charlie Peachey

Pam and Jill would like to thank everyone for their love and support following Charlie's death.

The tributes to Charlie have been wonderful.

Many thanks to those who attended the funeral. You have all helped us cope with our loss. He will be sadly missed.



YOUR HELP ON THE DISTRIBUTION TEAM IIS NEEDED ONCE AGAIN.....

With the recent retirement from the distribution team of Davina Peachey, there is a space that needs to be filled with your help please.

This delivery round (approx. 76 copies) covers Church Lane Close and Wiggin Close, and then Bell Lane. It may be possible to split the round in two, if we have the requisite number of volunteers come forward.

If you are able to belo and volunteer in this role, please

If you are able to help and volunteer in this role, please speak to Liz Jarvis -Tel 583728

On behalf of the Barton Miller Team and the village, we would like to thank Davina for her many years of service, delivering the BM on this distribution route. Thank you.



BARTON MILLS VILLAGE



CAR BOOT SALE

BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY 26th AUGUST 7am to 12noon

BARTON MILLS
PLAYING FIELD
next to the Village Hall, IP28 6BD

No need to book

Customer parking free

Refreshments in the Village Hall No catering vans, thank you.

Raising funds for local groups



BARTON MILLS BAPTIST CHURCH



This edition of the Miller covers August and September but I would like to concentrate on the latter month. Over 70 years ago my grandfather farmed Walnut Tree Farm at the top of Bell Lane. The piece of land near the house, now the home of the Village Allotments, was an orchard and the large field adjacent to it was always commonly referred to as the "cornfield". Just one field but it echoed to the sound of laughter and fun for my father and his siblings, along with their village friends, as they followed the "reaping machine", known as a binder, and tried to catch the rabbits which had once felt secure amongst the corn. On completion of the harvest a great feast was enjoyed, the celebrations then culminated in services at the Church and Chapel, giving everyone the opportunity to publicly reflect on God's goodness and to thank Him for keeping that wonderful promise recorded in Genesis Ch 8 v 22 "While the earth remaineth, seedtime and harvest, and cold and heat and summer and winter, and day and night shall not cease".

Thankfully, we are not restricted to give thanks just at Harvest Time, it should be an ongoing reminder that "God is good" throughout the year. We should give thanks whether the day goes smoothly or we meet aggravating problems. We can be grateful if we're rich or poor, when we're feeling well or if our health fails. In every circumstance, we can affirm God's goodness and discover reasons to give thanks to Him! Do we ever notice the little blessings from Him; do we ever stop for a time to thank Him for His concern and care. Consider how remarkable it is that the One who created the universe cares enough to intervene in our lives and regardless of what's going on in the world if we believe in Him, He has promised "never to leave us nor forsake us. Isn't that something we should be constantly thanking Him for?

IF YOU PAUSE TO THINK, YOU'LL FIND CAUSE TO THANK

Why not join us in our Worship Service each Sunday at 3p.m. You will be most welcome.

F. A. RUTTERFORD

BARTON MILLS PARISH COUNCIL

BARTON MILLS FC CHARITY SUMMER FIELD DAY

A massive well done to Barton Mills FC for holding a successful event on Saturday 13th July!

SUNNICA

The Secretary of State for Energy Security and Net Zero, has issued their decision to allow the Sunnica Energy Farm to be built. A lengthy process of consultation will continue before any possible construction begins.

YOUR COUNCILLORS

Clir. Neil Horne (Chair)				
Cllr. Mick Colsey (Vice Chair)	Cllr. Steve Mullender			
Cllr. Keith Fuller	Cllr. Tanya Newman			
Cllr. Liz Jarvis	Cllr. Ros Oke			
Cllr. Robert Lewis	Cllr. Rob Pollard			

The next Parish Council meetings will be held on Tuesday 3rd September and Tuesday 1st October, both starting at 7:30pm in the Village Hall. There is no meeting in August. In the event of an extraordinary meeting being held before the next scheduled meeting, it will be published on the website and notice boards. The Public are welcome to attend Parish Council Meetings and will be offered the opportunity to speak at the relevant item. To raise an item at any meeting please contact the Clerk at least 7 days prior to the meeting date.

For any issues please contact: Chairman: Neil Horne, 07590 672963

Clerk: Naomi Alecock, clerk@bartonmills.net

Website: www.bartonmills.net Facebook and Nextdoor: Barton Mills Parish Council

All over 50s Welcome BARTON MILLS WEDNESDAY CLUB

PICNIC ON THE FIELD WEDNESDAY 7th AUGUST from 12.30pm. Please bring your own food and a chair.

Event will be cancelled if there is wet weather.

WEDNESDAY 4th SEPTEMBER. 2.00pm.

James Stebbing - The History Of English Pantomime.

Refreshments to follow.

WEDNESDAY 18th SEPTEMBER - fundraising for The Samaritans 2.00pm. Bring and buy, plus raffle and Tombola.

Entry £2 members £3 non members Annual subscription £10 payable in January Enquiries to Ann on 01638 510008 or iacobs.family@me.com



BARTON MILLS 100 CLUB

The purpose of the Barton Mills 100 Club is to raise funds by operation of lotteries and draws to contribute to projects and/or organisations within the parish of Barton Mills for the general benefit of the people of Barton Mills.

July 2024

£30 109 S. Smiley

£20 58 L. Harvy

£10 67 T. Kerridge

£10 145 J. Peachey

If you would like to become a member please contact our Treasurer: Janette Miller - 49 The Street. Tel 712843
IF YOU WANT TO WIN, YOU HAVE TO BE IN!!
Prizes of £30, £20, and 2 x £10 monthly and twice a year additional prizes of £150.



MILDENHALL & DISTRICT MUSEUM AND MUSEUM SOCIETY

The Museum opening hours: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Saturday 2 -4 pm; Friday 10.30 - 4pm

In the Museum in August, the temporary displays are Olympics related. A limited amount of merchandise connected with the 90th anniversary of the Great Air Race is on sale in the Museum shop. Please ask in the museum about the special commemoration book of the race.

MILDENHALL MUSEUM SOCIETY -

No Museum Society meeting in August.

Thurs. 5th Sept. 7.30pm. 1934 - 'That was the year that was'. Why was 1934 such an important year for the town - Stefanie Palmer

The Society meetings are held in the Museum, 6 King Street, Mildenhall, IP28 7EX. 7.30pm. Members £2, non-members £4, annual membership £10



Free help when you need it most

Including

Minor Household Repairs & Assistance, Shopping, Garden Tidying, Help with Pets, Form Filling, Technical Help (Computers, Phones, TVs, etc.), Emergency Meals or just a Chat

Call us on 07419 211040

BARTON MILLS GOOD NEIGHBOURS

Why not Volunteer or become a Friend of the Scheme?

Phone us for details or e-mail us at

barton.neighbours@gmail.com

The History Hub @



Olympics & Paralympics
Puzzle

for mini sports





AVAILABLE 16th JULY TO
31st AUGUST
£1 for each puzzle
from the museum

BARTON MILLS FOOTBALL CLUB



The big SUMMER EVENT that was held on the Playing Field on Saturday, 13th July, was a great success. It was held to raise money for two charities — the Teenage

Cancer Trust and the Brain Tumour Charity - and the funds raised on the Day were even more than expected. There was a variety of musical entertainment, and a mixture of stalls, all of which were enjoyed by everyone. They are looking forward to coming back next year!

Barton Mills Football Club played in division 4 of the Bury and District Sunday Football League, where they have enjoyed a successful season, coming next to the top of the League Table, with an excellent record of match wins and goals scored.

Well done!! (editors)

In case you missed it last month.....The Police Community Support Officer, PCSO, for Barton Mills is now Anne-Marie Powell, or in her absence Bill Butcher.

To report crimes, please use the online reporting system on: suffolk.police.uk (our area is Manor and Red Lodge) or dial 101

Community Policing Officer, Emma Harper visits different parts of our area on a weekly rotation and also is responsible for the Mobile Speed Camera unit. To communicate with Emma: i.e. not immediate crime reporting, but to raise concerns or follow-up, use email: cpt.forestheath@suffolk.police.uk

BARTON MILLS and DISTRICT
GARDENING CLUB



There are categories for Vegetables, Fruits,
Flowers, Baking & Jams,
which children can also enter.
ENTRIES ARE INVITED FROM MEMBERS
and EVERYONE IN THE AREA.

Anyone interested in entering please contact: Graham Swift on 07775 673366 or email: grahamswifty32@gmail.com for schedules, recipes and entry forms.

An Art Exhibition will be held, details in Show schedule Visit Barton Mills & District Gardening Club Facebook group for up to date information on the show.

Barton Mills Ladies Club

Report of July 2024 Meeting

Our Speaker for the meeting was Donna Martin, whose talk was entitled 'Bring a bottle – A History of Glass'.

Donna was from Soham Museum, but as she explained, there isn't actually a museum building. Over 4,000 artefacts have been amassed and are housed in containers in a farm in Soham. The farmer now wants the space they are taking up. A permanent building has been promised, but as yet has not materialized.

Glass has been around for centuries and is a naturally occurring substance, a mixture of sand, soda and lime. When early man first discovered it there was a desire to make more and improve on it to make it clear.

Early glass making began in Egypt, Mesopotamia, Libya and many central Eastern areas. There is evidence of wide spread circulation, as trading began and opened up the market to more and more places.

In the ruins of Pompei, bottles were found. The Romans are thought to have introduced it into England. There have been many 'finds' of glass throughout England – South Yorkshire, Newcastle upon Tyne, Surrey and Sussex.

There was a desire to improve the quality and clarity. As time went on there was a demand for glass for windows. The art of blowing glass was perfected and eventually mechanization made it available to all at an affordable price. As Donna's talk was called 'bring a bottle' lots of the ladies had brought bottles and at the end of her talk she told them more about their bottles.

Our next meeting is on Tuesday, 13th August at 2.00 p.m. in the village hall our Speaker Nora Gardner, her talk is titled 'Witches, ghosts and demons'.



NATURE NOTES

As I write this piece, in contrast to recent weeks, the temperature is 31degrees C with a clear blue sky and a gentle breeze. At last our insect life may be able to make up lost time. Many butterflies are on the wing now, especially the blue ones; Common blue, Chalk hill blue and Holly blue should be visible. The migrants, Painted Lady, Red Admiral and Clouded Yellow are not much in evidence so far this year but perhaps this warmer weather may encourage them to visit.

Amphibians and reptiles also like the warmer weather so you may see baby frogs and toads hopping around and, if you have a pond, a young Grass Snake. Barely a few inches long, they are tiny versions of the adults but fully-functioning predators. Their grey-green skin, with a bright yellow band at the back of the head, makes them unmistakeable. The Grass Snake is the only British snake that lays eggs; the others, Adder and Smooth Snake give birth to live young as does the Slow-worm which is not a snake but a legless lizard. Young of all these species should be appearing during August.

Although Swifts have been paying attention to the church tower this year we have no takers for our nest boxes yet. Not so in Sceptre Drive however where the small colony in wall-mounted boxes seems to be increasing. The other good news is that House Martins have also taken a liking to the new estate with thirteen active nests there at last count! They have largely deserted the older part of the village and, as I found out on 3rd July, there may be a very good reason for that. On that day we attended a very entertaining talk in Bury St. Edmunds Library by Martin Tickler from House Martin Conservation UK. It seems that as villages expand

the nests become further and further away from sources of mud and the martins don't like to nest much more than a quarter of a mile away from a source. Rivers are the obvious source but meadows torn up by livestock can also provide mud; mixed with a little manure it provides the ideal material! Some people actually create mud on the edge of their garden ponds, or even just in a tray, for nesting material.

House Martins arrive from Africa in March and April and occupy nests from previous years. Latecomers may not find unoccupied nests so will have to build one of their own which needs about 1,000 beaks full of mud and takes about two weeks. They line the nest with grass and feathers and generally lay four or five eggs. Incubation takes about two weeks followed by fledging another three weeks or so later. They raise two or three broods each season, weather permitting! By September they start to leave us but some final broods can be in the nest as late as October.

If you were interested in attracting House Martins to nest on your house then they will use artificial nest cups which should be fixed at least two metres high under the eaves. A good source of mud will be needed which you could provide if there is none nearby. Unlike Swifts they do not respond very much to playing their calls but I'm told a life-like model of a martin placed on the wall near the nest cup will do the trick! If you are worried about their droppings you just need to fix a board on the wall below the nest to catch the

droppings which you can then add to your compost bin. Good luck!

Ken Venus.

BARTON MILLS CLUB NEWS

KNIT and NATTER

Hard to believe Knit and Natter has been going for 6 months and in that time our group has grown -not everyone knits, they just like to natter, and that's just fine too.

BUT that is not all that we do.

Everyone pays £2.00 at each meeting and as a result of that, we have been able to support a local charity, the St Nicholas Hospice, donating £45.00 to them. We also support 'Meserat for Women', a charity helping women and their new born babies in Ethiopia, to which we have also donated £45.00. Several of us have knitted baby blankets which have been taken out to Ethiopia, to help these poor, desperate women and their babies.

For me and the group this is so rewarding that we are not just knitting for ourselves but with a purpose, that can make a difference to someone's life, even if in just a small way. We continue to meet in the church room from 2 to 4pm every Wednesday afternoon. New members always very welcome. Alison Swift



BOOK CLUB

The Book Club has been going for 6 months, too. We have read and discussed a variety of books — biographies, non-fiction, 'who dun its?', Charles Dickens, and others — and some of us prefer to listen to audio versions of the books.

In July we talked about 'Magpie Murders' by Anthony Horowitz. This is a detective story written as a book within a book. The inner book is printed in a different font which makes a complicated story a bit easier to follow, and we agreed that it was a good read.

At our next meeting, on Thursday 15th August (7pm in the church room), we shall be discussing 'The Boy with the Topknot' – the biography by Sathnam Sanghera. Books for future meetings include 'My Family and Other Animals' by Gerald Durrell and 'The Shell Seekers' by Rosamunde Pilcher.

New members are always very welcome. Please contact Ali on 07982 679926 for more information.



Good Neighbour Scheme – "You've got a friend"

"....when you need a helping hand.......
it's good to know that you've got a friend ".

The Good Neighbour Scheme is here to assist the members of our community who may from time to time need the help that we can offer. Our Volunteers are ready and willing to provide assistance, without reward, save that of knowing that we have helped to make a difference. Even just a Volunteer calling in for a chat can provide that friendship that some of our more lonely neighbours may like to have occasionally or regularly as they wish.

We still hear people saying that they didn't like to trouble the Good Neighbour Scheme with a problem or job that they need to resolve. Where we can help, we like to do so and this motivates the Volunteers who give so willingly of their time and abilities to help.

We provide practical help but we cannot undertake work that requires the services of professionally qualified and certificated tradespeople. However, the practical help that we can offer includes shopping; collecting prescriptions; help with IT, TVs and smart 'phones; moving furniture; one-off garden tidy-ups; help with pets; etc. or just a Volunteer calling in for a chat that will help to lift the spirits.

Our services, which are free of any charge, are designed to support villagers across the entire Parish of Barton Mills. (This includes Station Road, Worlington Road and Tuddenham Road). Please remember that you can contact us on **07419 211040** or e-mail us at

barton.neighbours@gmail.com to see if we can help you with your needs.

What's on in Freckenham

Monday Meet Up at the Village Hall 2 – 3.30pm. Free event but donation appreciated. Sometimes a carpet bowls mat &/or table tennis table is there for people to have a go. Not on Bank Holidays. It's the holiday season so not much happening as you can see below! Farmers Market with some Crafts now on a summer break till 28th September 10 – 12 noon. Stalls to be confirmed, but sure to be the regulars and some plants.

First Friday of Month Film Nights on a summer break till 4th October.

We are hoping in September/October to do an afternoon Beetle Drive date TBC.

Weekly events most are still continuing so there is Yoga, FitSteps, Circuits and Table Tennis each week. Pilates start back date TBC and Dance club start back Thursday 26th September.

Starting soon Body-Strong class for women all ages on a Monday night, contact Isabel on 07824 015 752 for more information and from Wednesday 4th September weekly Tumbletots sessions! Fun physical play programme, divided into age groups 6 months — Walking, Walking — 2 years, 2 — 3 years and 3 years — School Age. Take a look at the website www.tumbletots.com/ely. Term Time Only. Contact fran.badcock@tumbletots.com, 07979 757 202 for more details and to book.

Follow us on Facebook Freckenham Film Night, FreckenhamVH & Community Group and website https://freckenham.suffolk.cloud/freckenham-village-hall Note: Seated Yoga is moving to Worlington Village hall from August.

We are looking at putting on extra one off events so just keep looking out &/or follow us on Facebook as more events are planned.



7/25

01284 811444 / 01638 717294 / 07469 898794 (Office) (Out of Hours) (Glyn)

planbscaffolding@gmail.com www.planbscaffolding.co.uk

- Covering a 40-mile radius of Bury St Edmunds
- Competitively priced aluminium towers / steel and system scaffolds
 - Reliable/considerate and efficient Team





10/24



- For all of your air conditioning and ventilation needs, both domestic & commercial
- Design, supply and installation of most quality brands
- Energy efficient air source heat pumps, ideal for both heating & cooling your home
- All domestic systems are currently charged at 0% vat
- Domestic ventilation & heat recovery systems
- Cellar Cooling

Tel: 01638 716151 / 07970 106446 Email mail@akaircon.com www.akaircon.com



"Protect your home with confidence and No Monthly Fees!"

Discover the ultimate peace of mind with 3 Alarms Ltd. As a trusted family-run business, we're dedicated to your security. Our grade2 standard smart app alarm system is installed for just £495 + vat, with no ongoing charges.

Say goodbye to monthly fees and hello to total protection

Call now on 01638-711588 or 01223-927279

Visit: www.3alarms.co.uk

SSAIB CERTIFICATED Verify at soliborg



Try our new app Search A1 Cars Suffolk on the App store or Play Store

MILDENHALL BUTCHERS

09/24

TRADITIONAL FAMILY BUTCHER

TEL 01638-712248 10 HIGH STREET MILDENHALL **BURY ST EDMUNDS IP28 7EO**

OPENING TIMES: MONDAY TO SATURDAY 7.00-5.00PM **SUNDAY: CLOSED**

FIND US ON FACEBOOK



LEARN TO DRIVE WITH

"DRIVEWISE"

Your Local Driving School

Alan Chilestone Dot ADI Pass Plus Instructor

For Friendly, Patient Tuition

With Experienced Instructor



Dual Controlled Car

Phone Alan 01638 717224 or 07889 600338

www.drivewisesuffolk.com alanchilestone@hotmail.com

Serving The Area for Over 15 Years

Euliter @DrivewiseS

Drivewise Suffolk

TRUSTY GARDEN CARE

Grass - Hedges - Trees - Landscaping

7/24

07979 225691 trustygardencare@gmail.com @trustygardencare

Care & management of trees a speciality

SKIP HIRE FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD—01842-828888

Skips from 4yd to 40 yd Domestic, Commercial and Industrial

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD SKIP HIRE

Competitive prices, reliable and friendly service

Licensed waste carrier and Environmental Permit

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD Tel. 01842-828888

www.freedomrecycling.co.uk



We can help with all carpentry and building needs including,

Timber frame and roofing construction

Jetty construction Project management

6/24



Spencer Pettitt



07849 740678



lestrangecb@gmail.com



lestrangecarpentry.co.uk



Barton Mills



Winner of the Institute of Carpenters Level 3
Apprentice of the Year Award 2021.

NEWMARKET BRIDGE CLUB

EBU licensed

Thursday evenings 6.45-10.00 p.m.

Above The Stable

65a High St., Newmarket CB8 8NA

(Parking at the rear of the premises off Palace Street)

£3.00pp per evening

Single players can be accommodated but telephone one of the below first.

Further details from
John Child 07739 097522 or
Carolyn Child 07739 097523
(formerly of Mildenhall Bridge Club)

COME AND JOIN US!



C W Kirk Lawnmowers 01638 744349 CWKIRKLAWNMOWERS.CO.UK

44 Newmarket Road Burwell Cambs CB25 0AE

Rothwell's Carpet Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning &

Stone Floor, Upholstery, Rugs

A few points that make us stand out, Rothwell's has been in business since 1993

We're an honest local family firm.

Our large truck mounted machines mean more cleaning & drying power

for the best results possible.

Members of both the NCCA and TACCA.

We will move the furniture.

100% satisfaction or it's FREE.

Call Oliver and Max Campbell for expert help today.

01638 428 060 www.rothwells.biz

10/24



BALLET, MODERN AND TAP

DANCE CLASSES

EVERY THURSDAY IN THE

BARTON MILLS VILLAGE HALL.

TEL 07887 653239

www.attitudedancersacademy.co.uk

4/25

2/25

All Tree & Hedge Work Undertaken
Garden/Site Clearance
Stump Removal
Grounds Maintenance
Grass Cutting small/large areas
Tree & Hedge Planting

NPTC Qualified Fully Insured

07442534712 01638724000 info@thtreesurgery.co.uk

Based in Horningsea & Fordham

TH Tree Surgery



Rectory Farm, Isleham Road, Worlington, IP28 8SW www.seedfarmshop.co.uk

01638 354437



COFFEE, TEA AND COLD DRINKS

DELICIOUS LOCALLY MADE CAKE

Toasted focaccia sandwiches

Fresh Sourdough Bread

Locally sourced food and Drink



Opening times:

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday & Saturday 9.30am - 4.30pm

> Sunday 10am - 4pm Closed on Tuesdays



6/24

ATC AUTOTECH

ANDY COLE IS A REGISTERED CAR & MOTORCYCLE MOT TESTER

Over 30 years of experience in Car servicing, Repairs & Diagnostics

covering

Barton Mills, Mildenhall, Newmarket & all surrounding Villages
A collection & delivery service is available.

For a professional & friendly service look no further & call Andy on Landline: 01638 583959 or Mobile: 07587 503967

Email: autotechatc@gmail.com

10% off Service & MOT for all Barton Mills residents

YOUR RELIABLE LOCAL ELECTRICIAN



Lee Jardine Electrical Services



- All Domestic Electrical Work
- Rewires/New Installations
- New/replacement lights and sockets
- Electric Showers/Hobs and Ovens
- 24 Hour Emergency Call Out
- Landlords Compliance Certificates

5/24

Tel: 01284 361 986

Mob. 07444 272 472

Email: lee.jardine@outlook.com

S. V. COOK

Painting and Decorating Services

Over 35 years experience

For Commercial & Light Domestic Interior and Exterior Decoration

Wallpapering Specialists

Free Quotes Available

Tel-01638-716459

Mob - 07850 235876

Email - info@svcook.co.uk

Station Road, The Gables, Mildenhall IP287DR

10/24

10/24



Your Local Handyman NO TIME FOR ANY OF THOSE DIY JOBS? Home Property & Garden For Fast Efficient Service

Ring David Taylor Tel 01638-713294 or 07817 386765 Email handydigger@yahoo.co.uk

ALL CELEBRATION
CAKES
(including Christmas Cakes)

Made to order - from £20.00

Phone Jacky 07811 484839

anytime

12/24



10/24



The Village Hall is available for all your social functions.

To hire the Hall

contact

Mrs Sue Norton Tel 717040

KR. SHEEN ROOFING SEVICES

All aspects of roofing REPAIRS/LEADWORK/CHIMNEYS REPOINTED MOSS REMOVAL/GUTTERINGGARDEN

MAINTENANCE CHALK/FLINT WALL SPECIALIST

TEL 01638 510152 MOBILE 07867 568225

10/24

The Village Hall has available to hire catering quality crockery and cutlery (approx. 40 place settings).

For more information contact
Sue Norton Tel 717040





01638 711171

LOOKING TO SELL, BUY OR RENT A PROPERTY?

- OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK
- NO OBLIGATION VALUATIONS
- NO SALE NO FEE
- COMPETITIVE FEES
- 3D DIGITAL WALK THROUGH
- DRONE IMAGERY
- RENTAL OFFICE ADJACENT TO USAF LAKENHEATH
- RIGHTMOVE PREMIUM DISPLAY & FEATURED PROPERTY AS STANDARD
- MULTIPLE INTERNET LISTINGS
- SOCIAL MEDIA ADVERTISING

www.balmforth.co.uk

SUE HA 20 years

SUE HART BSc (Hons), S.R.CH, M.Ch.S

20 years experience with High Risk patients including;

Diabetics

11/24

10/24

- Rheumatoid Arthritis
- Peripheral Vascular Disease
- ☑ Corns/Callus
- Ingrown Toe Nails
- Thickened Toe Nails
- Gait Analysis/Biomechanics/Orthotics
- ☑ Footwear Advice
- Verrucas
- Fungal Infections
- Diabetic Advice and Treatments

Home visits. Daytime and evening appointments.

Home: 01638 555187 Mobile: 07710155409 E-mail: susie.harty@googlemail.com



PODIATRIST/CHIROPODIST

Replace the Schoolers & Bables

CG MOLE CATCHING

From residential gardens to large commercial sites, C G Mole Catching can provide the effective and efficient answer to your mole problem.

Registered with the BTMR, all work is fully insured, please contact Ed Lubbock for details:
07910 019716
edward.lubbock@
btinternet.com

7/24

PARENT AND TODDLER GROUP

Mondays (Sch Term Time only) 10.00 to 11.30 Barton Mills Village Hall £2.10 per family For information call Karen on 01638-713258 07912 645549

10/24

JOSEPH TWOMEY

Furniture Restoration &
Finishing Specialist
Antique - Modern - Reproduction
Caned Furniture French
Polishing
Sprayed Finishes
Interior & Exterior Finishes
City & Guilds Qualified
T: 01638 714717
M: 07963 357 184
Barton Mills, Bury St Edmunds

ALAN BUTCHER

Painter & Decorator Established 1969

1 St Mary's View

10/24

Barton Mills

IP28 6FE

07788 535104

-VERY CLEAN-

11/24

CHIMNEY & PLUMBING SERVICES

YOUR LOCAL CHIMNEY SWEEP WE'RE FRIENDLY & WE'RE CHEAP

-BIRDS NESTS REMOVED

-OIL & GAS BOILERS

-SOLID FUEL.STOVE FITTED

-SMOKE PRESSURE TEST

-INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

-FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED

-BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL

FOR FREE OUOTE CALL ME ON

MOB:07824727277 TEL:(01638)662760

E-MAIL: NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK

www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk

- Competitive Prices -





Domestic Gas Heating Engineers

www.swiftforheat.co.uk

Gas Boilers serviced and repaired. Central heating breakdowns. Landlord Gas safety inspections.

25 Mace Road, Barton Mills. Suffolk IP28 7FP

T: 01638 715408 M: 07775 673366

E: graham@swiftforheat.co.uk

511652



BARTON MILLER ADVERTISING RATES

Commercial/Business	Basic 1/8 page of A5	£20	Per annum	
Organisations/Clubs etc	1/4 page of A5	£40	Per annum	
	½ page of A5	£80	Per annum	
	Whole page A5	£160	Per annum	
	Basic 1/8 th page of A5	£2.00	Per issue	
	1/4 page of A5	£4.00	Per issue	
	½ page of A5	£7.50	Per issue	
	Whole page A5	£15.00	Per issue	

Depending on the content for some local items, some adjustments may be made. This is envisaged as being for "poster type" publicity for events.

<u>Charity appeals</u> not more that 5 lines of straight type - FREE. "Poster style" format - organisation rates apply.

Small Personal Adverts For Sale/Wanted etc. - £1 Lost/Found/Thank you - FREE

Any profits from advertising go to Church Funds

The Barton Miller Editorial Team

take no responsibility for endorsement of, or statements made in published advertisements which are accepted in good faith. However we reserve the right to refuse any advertisement considered inappropriate for publication

SPECIAL NOTICE

If you are preparing any articles or advertisements for inclusion in the **BARTON MILLER** would you please submit, where possible, in **A5 format copy**. Please email the text (Word/Publisher.doc or pdf) and illustrations (JPEG) to

nancy@bartonmills.com or frances_lewis11@hotmail.com

To keep proportions correct, fold an A5 sheet of paper in half 3 times to achieve minimum size. Many thanks.

PCSO ANN- MARIE POWELL Safer Neighbourhood Team Police Community Support Officer

Telephone 101





The parish council does not meet again until Tuesday 3rd September.

While everyone enjoys the summer we will continue our work taking care of issues in the village.

If you have any concerns or questions during that time please contact us.

Email: clerk@bartonmills.net Call: 07590 672963

After a promotion winning first campaign
Barton Mills Football Club
start a new season from 1st September.

Good luck from the Parish Council!